Tasmanian Caverneering Club.

11th February, 1959.

CIRCULAR.

During the Federation period the Club has entertained about 50 Members from various Clubs. Some notable discoveries have been made in the field and numerous caves visited. Of special note is the Honeycomb Caves survey which took about 12 days to complete. The rough copy of the map should be ready by the end of April.

On Friday the 13th February a General Meeting will be held at the State Fruit Board, Richardsen's Buildings, Murray Street. Nominations are called for the position of Hon. Secretary and should be presented to the Secretary before the G.M. At the conclusion of the Business Session a brief report will be given on the Conference and slides will be shown.

<u>Full Members:</u> The following prospective Members have been appointed as Full Members of the Club. Mr. Jim Peterson, Mr. J. Madden, Mr. Brian Duhig, Mr. Harry de Vries, Miss Margaret Thodey, Miss Mary Murdoch.

<u>Visitors:</u> During the Hobart Regatta Weekend the Club had a trip to Hastings and Ida Bay. Lt. Cdr. T. R. Shaw attended the trip and subsequent Club functions. Trevor Shaw is a Member of C.R.G. and the Bristol Speleological Society and has been in touch with our Club for many years by correspondence. We were very pleased to have had the opportunity to meet Trevor whilst he was visiting Hobart on board H.M.S. Albion and hope that we shall meet again in years to come.

Forward Programme:

21-22nd February: Track cutting to Exit Cave. Further details at the G.M. Party Leader: M. De Vries.

28-1-2 March Long Weekend:- Mole Creek. Party Leader: F. Brown.

14-15 March: Florentine. Bone Pit.

Easter: Gordon River or Mole Creek. Further details at a later date.

11-12 April: Exit Cave. A comfortable walk along the new track.

Marines H. De Vries, Hon. Secretary. 'Phone 2 5247

MOTTO.

"Caverneers are the same the world over." [Q]